The Go



English Guests

Welland East District and Stevensville Junior Women's Institute were hosts last fall to guests from England. Pictured from left to right are: Phyllis Griffith from Overstrand Cromer, Norfolk; Mary Franklin from Holt, Norfolk; Ursula Harvey, Strunpshaw, Norfolk; Mary McCutcheon, president of Welland East Women's Institute; and Eve Kerby, also from Holt, Norfolk. The visit was part of an exchange trip, since WI members from Norfolk County, Ontario previously visited Norfolk, England and were billeted in the homes of their guests.



Life Member

The former board director for subdivision 6, Mrs. Joyce Payne of the Warsaw WI Branch was presented with a district life membership at the Peterborough District Annual Meeting last summer. Mrs. Ruby McCulloch, board director for subdivision 5, awarded the membership to Mrs. Payne.



Strawberry Oueen

A young beauty sponsored by the Cold Springs WI was crowned Queen of the First Hamilton Township Strawberry Music Festival in June '82 and later Roseneath Fair Queen. Cynthia Jibb will represent her area in Niagara Falls this spring in further competition. She was a 4-H member, plays piano and sings in the choir, is an accomplished seamstress and the youngest daughter of Mr. & Mrs. Cecil Jibb of Cold Springs. She is in her third year at the University of Toronto, studying business administration and is 20 years-old.



Fair Winners

Secretary of the Rockville Women's Institute for 24 years, Mrs. Zella Spry presents the Rockville WI trophy to 1982 winners Angela Leeson and Michael Spry. The trophy is presented to the boy and girl receiving the highest number of points in the Central Manitoulin School Fair each year.